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During early February 2022, 
the Town Council had a new 
piece of play equipment 
installed at Elloughton Road 
Park. Replacing the old see-
saw with a new one keeps the 
park up to date and safe! With 
constant checks of the play 
equipment to ensure they are 
safe means occasionally some 
equipment will be removed 
and replaced at a later date.
If you spot any broken or 
damaged play equipment 
please make the Town Council  
aware by emailing admin.
assistant@elloughtonbrough-tc.
gov.uk.
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We are happy to once again be publishing 
the Petuaria Press! The publication of the 
Petuaria Press will now not only be funded 
but written and published by Elloughton 
cum Brough Town Council.
 Our issues will be published quarterly. 
Look out for smaller, digital newsletters 
going out via email! If you would like 
to receive the email versions of the 
Petuaria Press please visit our website 
elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk and sign up to 
our mailing list. 

Printed copies of the Petuaria Press will 
still be available to collect from:
-Elloughton cum Brough Town Council 
Office
- Brough Methodist Church
-United Reform Church
-The Petuaria Centre

Elloughton cum Brough Town Council 
would like to give a special thank you 
to Justine and Duncan McMillan for 
their hard work, commitment and 
professionalism in producing the Petuaria 
Press for so many years. We hope that, 
at the Town Council, we will be able to 
continue producing the Petuaria Press, to 
their high standards.

We are happy to be 
publishing once again!

Elloughton Cum 
Brough Town Council 
presents ...
Easter Egg Hunt 2022!
Get your diary out and save the 
date!
Elloughton cum Brough Town 
Council will be hosting their annual 
Easter event on Saturday 16th April 
12pm till 4pm. Collect your form 
before the event begins from the 
Village Hall or on the Elloughton 
cum Brough Town Council website. 
The event will involve walking 
around the village to find keywords 
hidden on eggs, once all the words 
have been found, chocolate Easter 
eggs will be handed out at the 
Village Hall. 
Come and join us for a day of fun!

Have you seen our new play equipment?

Elloughton Road Park, see-saw installed February 2022

Photography - Alice Greenwood
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From Thursday 2nd June to Sunday 5th June 2022 the UK will be 
celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee with a four-day bank holiday 
weekend to celebrate Her Majesty The Queen’s 70th year as our monarch and 
Head of Commonwealth.

On Friday 11th March at 11am the Town Council 
planted a stunning Field Maple tree for the Queen’s 
Green Canopy. The planting took place on the 
green space off Welton Road and Humber Crescent. 
Chairman Anne Bentley, Vice-Chairman Marinos 
Loizides (as photographed) and local landscaper 
Glen Jackson, from GJ Landscaping Solutions Ltd, 
worked together to plant the tree. We look forward 
to watching this beautiful tree flourish in the years 
ahead.

The Town Council is encouraging residents to host their own street parties 
across the town on Sunday 5th June 2022. For more information on how 
to hold a street party and for information on road closures please visit our 
website www.elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk/new-events/streetparty.

Elloughton cum Brough Town Council will be holding a special Beacon Lighting 
Ceremony on Thursday 2nd June 2022 – from 9.15pm onwards on High 
Road, Elloughton. The event will be part of a country-wide celebration in 
which 1,500 beacons will be lit in recognition of the Queen’s service, bringing 
communities across the globe together. We will have the pleasure of welcoming 
Pipe Major David McRobb who will be playing a piece called ‘Diu Regnare’, a 
traditional piping piece. In addition to this, we will also be welcoming Rachel 
Miller, a local cornet player, who will recite ‘Majesty’: a piece especially 
composed for this unique and important event. Attendance is free, but we 
would advise getting there early, as accurate lighting times will be adhered to. 
Seating will not be available.

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

The Petuaria Community Centre held its first 
Children’s Art Exhibition on the 23rd February, 
and what a delightful way to cheer up a cold, 
stormy half-term break! 
From Reception to Year 6, every child from 
Brough’s Hunsley Primary School exhibited a 
piece of their artwork. 
For one afternoon only, the children were invited 
to bring family and friends to their very own art 
exhibition, where they could view almost 200 
pieces of beautiful artwork ranging from mixed 
media photography, to Picasso, to self-portraits 
and seascapes. The standard of work was 
extremely high, and the event was enjoyed by all. 
Hard-working members of the Hunsley Primary 
staff, Julie Boyes and Eleanor Larkin, welcomed 
each child, photographing several as they posed 
proudly by their exhibit. 
The dedicated Hunsley Primary Parent Partners 
were there, raising funds for their school’s 
resources by selling tuck and school uniforms, 
whilst the Centre’s staff provided refreshments.
Leader of the Petuaria’s new Art Group, Gerry 
Wilks, said that his favourites were the ‘mood’ 
self- portraits. ‘Children love being asked to paint 
like Picasso or put some emotion into pictures,’ 
commented Mr. Wilks. ‘It’s a pity we lose this when 
we grow up!’
Hunsley Primary’s headteacher, Lucy Hudson, said, 
‘We very much enjoy being part of community 
events - it’s a pleasure to be involved.  The 
exhibition was a lovely occasion for the children 
and families, and everyone is looking forward to 
the next collaborative event.’
Information by Sara Dawson

Hunsley Primary Art Exhibition 

Elloughton cum Brough Village Hall
Update from Kate Brogden trustee secretary.

The Village Hall is up and running again after a lengthy closure due to 
the pandemic.  The trustees have ensured that the hall has been kept in 
a good state of repair and we are having new gas boilers fitted in July.  
The current boilers have been in constant use for the past 30 years, we 
can only hope that the new ones will be as reliable.

The Brough Voluntary Action group are setting up their office in the 
Village Hall; as soon as WiFi is installed they will be back in action 
assisting those residents who need transport or any other assistance.

We have some new users, details of which are given on the “What’s On” 
page, if you have any queries please contact the trustees secretary Kate 
Brogden on 07800 799210.  

If you would like to book the hall or meeting room for a class or a 
celebration please contact the booking secretary Les Greensides on 
07400 919901.

The Women’s Institute
The Petuaria Community Centre welcomes the Women’s Institute, from 
April 2022.
From 6th April, all women from Elloughton-cum-Brough and the 
surrounding area will be able to meet together, on the first Wednesday 
evening of every month at 7pm, to chat, make new friends and enjoy 
some quality “me” time!
 
Ann Mitchell of the East Yorkshire Women’s Institute said,
 ‘The WI is a unique organisation that is shaped by its members. 
Membership offers the opportunity to meet local, like-minded women, 
form new friendships, share experiences and learn new skills along 
with making a difference in the local community. Joining a brand-new 
WI gives you the opportunity to have your say in creating a vibrant and 
diverse WI that is everything you would like it to be. Come along to our 
informal meeting on Wednesday 6th April and find out what the WI can 
offer you.’
Email: advisers@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk to register your interest or 
come along on the night. We look forward to meeting you.

Community Consultation Summary
In Summer 2021 Elloughton cum Brough Town Council invited the community 
to complete a survey about the local area. The survey was available digitally and 
as a physical copy: to allow villagers their chance to comment and share their 
views. 
We recieved an outstanding number of replies to the survey, all of whom said 
they were interested in local issues.

The consultaion questioned the format of the Petuaria Press going forward, 
to which 64% of villagers wanted the Petuaria Press to be mainly online; with 
copies printed for collection. Hence, you may be reading this online for the first 
time or a copy you have collected from one of our local collection points. 

We discovered, in over half of your responses, that you would prefer to receive 
community news and events via social media. To this end, we have created 
Facebook, Twitter and Instagram pages to share information easily, these can be 
found on page 4 of this issue. We also received a wide range of event requests, 
such as Children’s events and Family events. With this in mind we are once again 
celebrating Easter with our annual East Egg Hunt on 16th April 2022, and hope 
many people can join us for a day of fun. We really appreciate each and every 
response received and all comments and information have been considered 
carefully.
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Easter Church Services
Details are understood to be correct at time of going to press. 
Please check with venue for latest information. 

Monday
9:30-10:45 - Yoga Dora, Petuaria Centre
10:00-12:00 - Good Grief Walk, School Room Welton Low Road
10:30-11:30- Pilates, Elloughton Village Hall
13.30-14.30 - Baby, Bump and Beyond, Elloughton Village Hall
17:30 -21:30 - Dance, Elloughton Village Hall
19:30-20:30 - Quest Taekwondo, Petuaria Centre 

Tuesday	
9:15-10:15- Zumba, Elloughton Village Hall
9:15-11:00 - Let’s Play Toddler Group, Brough Methodist Church
10:00-12:00 - Women’s Friendship Group, Petuaria Centre
13:30-15:30- Over 55’s Bowling Club, Elloughton Village Hall
14:30-15:30- Aerobics, Petuaria Centre
17:00-21:00- Dance, Elloughton Village Hall
17:40-18:40- Yoga, Petuaria Centre
19:15-20:15- Yoga-Pilates , Petuaria Centre

Wednesday	
13:45-15:45- Art Group, Petuaria Centre
16:00-18:00- Mini Athletics, Elloughton Village Hall
16:30-18:30- RS Dance, Petuaria Centre
18:00-22:00- Dance, Elloughton Village Hall

Thursday	
9:30-10:45- Yoga, Elloughton Village Hall
10:00-12:00- Music With Mummy, Petuaria Centre
11:00-12:15- Yoga, Elloughton Village Hall
12:30-15:30- Over 55’s Bowling Club, Elloughton Village Hall
14:00-16:00- Boardgames/Quiz Social Group, Petuaria Centre
16:00-21:15- Dance, Elloughton Village Hall
19:30-20:30 - Yoga, Petuaria Centre

Friday	
9:15-10:15 - Yoga-Pilates, Petuaria Centre
10:00-12:00- Coffee Morning, United Reformed Church
10:30-11:30- Yoga-Pilates, Petuaria Centre
10:30-11:30- Pilates, Elloughton Village Hall
13:00-13:40- Little Yorks, Dance Academy, Petuaria Centre
14:00-14:40- Pre-School Performers. Petuaria Centre
18:00-22:00- Dance, Elloughton Village Hall

Saturday	
9:00- 12:00 RS Dance – children, Petuaria Centre
9:30-11:30 Children’s Yoga, Elloughton Village Hall
10:00-12:00- Let’s Play Toddler Group, Brough Methodist Church
Alternate Saturday Morning’s- Coffee Morning, Brough 		

   Methodist Church
Monthly Meeting- St. Nicolas Greek and Cypriot Orthodox  	
Church of Hull, All Saints’ Church, Brough.
(Please check groups Facebook page for meeting dates and times)

Sunday
10:45- Sunday Worship, United Reformed Church
First Sunday of the month 
18:30 - First Sunday Praise, United Reformed Church

Details are understood to be correct at the time of publication.
Please confirm with the venue for the lastest information.

Elloughton Village Hall - 07400 919901 or 
elloughtonvhbookings@outlook.com
Petuaria Centre -Sara: 07582 649862 or email bookings@		

   broughcommunitycentre.co.uk

Please email admin.assistant@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk if you 
would like your events adding to this page.

What’s On Weekly?
Details are understood to be correct at time of going to press. 

Brough Methodist Church
Brough Methodist Flower 
weekend 14th-15th May 
2022. The event will feature 
plant sales, a coffee morning, 
afternoon tea with musical 
accompaniment, messy church 
fun and lots of opportunity for 
the community to engage with 
the event. The weekend will 
conclude with a Sunday morning service celebrating the community 
of Elloughton cum Brough. More information can be found on the 
Brough Methodist Facebook page.

Brough Methodist Church will also be holding Hunsley Singers 
Spring Concert on 7th April 2022 at 7:30pm.

Humber Timelines Big Dig 
Throughout this year, a team of archaeologists, historians and local 
residents from Humber Timelines, in partnership with pupils from 
local schools and local volunteers, are embarking on an ambitious 
plan to discover the hidden history of the Humber region.
The archaeologists will employ a tried and tested method called 
test-pitting, to dig numerous holes across the area. Test pits are 
discrete 1m by 1m holes, which are completely excavated and 
filled in again in a single day, or over a period of a few days if the 
participants want to keep going! As these test-pits are dug layer-by-
layer, the finds, like pottery, glass, buttons, and coins, are gathered 
together and analysed according to what soil level they came from.
To make this project a success, test-pits need to be dug in as many 
places as possible across the town, so the team are making a final 
appeal to local residents as they are seeking the use of private 
gardens and land wherever homeowners are willing and keen.
The techniques used have been designed to cause as little 
disruption as possible. Tarpaulins are put down as required, and the 
soil and turf is put back the way it came out of the ground so little 
trace of the pit is left.
If you are keen to find out more, or to sign up your garden for a 
free test pitting pack to be part of Humber Timelines Big Dig visit 
their facebook page by searching ‘Humber Timelines’ or email 
humbertimelines@gmail.com
Information by Alison Davis 

Thursday 14th April 	 Maundy Thursday
9:30am Holy Communion at All Saints’ Church, Brough
7:00pm Maundy Thursday Reflective Service at Elloughton URC

Friday 15th April		 Good Friday
11:00am United Churches Together Service at Elloughton URC
2:00pm ‘An Hour At The Cross’ in St.Mary’s Church

Sunday 17th April 	 Easter Sunday
8:00am Sunrise Celebration at All Saints’ Church, Brough
9:15am Holy Communion at All Saints’ Church, Brantingham
11:00am Holy Communion at St.Mary’s Church, Elloughton

Visitors always welcome

Upcoming Local Events
Details are understood to be correct at time of going to press. 



Office: 60 Welton Road, Brough 
Opening Hours: Mon/Tue/Wed/Thu 9.30-2pm.
Town Clerk
Philippa Beverley 
PO Box 124, Brough, HU15 1YH 
town.clerk@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk 
Tel: 01482 665600
Deputy Clerk 
Danika Lynch
deputy.clerk@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk
Admin Assistant
Alice Greenwood
admin.assistant@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk
Events Coordinator
Phillipa Scullion
events@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk

Town Councillors-
Chairman
Anne Bentley 
cllr.bentley@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk
Vice Chairman
Marinos Loizides
cllr.loizides@elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk
Sara Dawson
Chris Duckles
Sue Duckles
Julian Hakes
Alan Luckraft
Sam Muzaffar
Sarah Rowe
Kathryn Trotter
James Loizides
uncillors may be contacted through the office, 
please see details of the Town Clerk.

Your guide to 
Elloughton cum Brough 
Town Council

Make sure you check out 
our website for current 
vacancies!
We currently have a vacancy for a Town 
Councillor. Closing date 30th March 2022.
(as of date of publication)

To find out more information and how to 
apply for this vacancy please visit www.
elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk/vacancies

Local Business Feature
If you would like your local business to be 
featured in the next issue of the Petuaria 
Press please email
admin.assistant@elloughtonbrough-tc.
gov.uk with the subject line ‘ Petuaria 
Press Local Business Feature’ to enter the 
submission draw.
The submission will be picked at random 
and the business will be informed before 
publication.

Charity Event in aid of Dove House Hospice and Mcmillan Charities

For more information and regular updates on the local area head over to our social  media
Facebook page @Elloughton cum Brough Town Council
Twitter @ECBTownCouncil
Instagram @Elloughtoncumbrough
or visit our website www.elloughtonbrough-tc.gov.uk
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In October 2021, when local resident, Sally, was 
diagnosed with breast cancer, she chose to do 
something positive, both to give her something 
to look forward to and to raise money for charity. 
On 19th February 2022, Sally organized a charity 
event held at Blackburn Leisure Club in aid of 
Dove House Hospice and Macmillan Charities. 
Performances included MIME Stars and K.T.S,  
after performances, there was a raffle and an 
auction. The event was a great success and so far, 
Sally has raised £5193 for the chosen charities. 

 Harrison- Lock Family Butchers Ltd Proprietors: Scott & Susan Lock. 
We are a traditional butchers with a modern twist. Situated in the old TSB bank in Brough, 
we sell a wide range of local products such as free-range pork and chicken, grass-fed beef 
and lamb. Says Scott ‘I have been a butcher for 35 years and I have gained the knowledge 
and know-how to cater to customer requests. Our staff consists of two full-time butchers 
and a part-time local lady. My wife, 
son and daughter also help out 
when needed. We pride ourselves on 
working on an anything is possible 
ethos. We are ready to welcome new 
and old customers and hope to see you 
soon!’

Open Times:
Tuesday to Friday 8am - 4:30pm.
Saturday 8am - 3pm.
Closed Sunday & Monday.
Information by Harrison-Lock Buthers Ltd

Local Business Feature

A Note From Chairman Anne Bentley
Over the last two years during my terms as Chair of the Elloughton cum 
Brough Town Council we have seen many positive changes. 
During COVID we continuted to hold events for the community which 
allowed for social distancing and adhering to the then current governemt 
guidelines. We held the ‘December to Remember’ event, the ‘Scared Crow 
Festival’ and the ‘Easter Egg Hunt’ all of which were a great success. We 
held our first ‘Christmas Light Switch On’ event in December 2021, and 
we hope to continue to put on a variety events in the future. 

I would like to express my thanks to our office staff for all of their hard 
work in bringing these events to fruition and to all the councillors for 
their help and support! 

As a final note I feel sure that you will join me in sending our show of 
solidarity for Ukraine and those affected by the current conflict.


